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Rc: 9/20/16 Notice of Violation- Global Titanium Inc., 19300 Filer, Detroit, MI 48234 

Dear Mr. Krawiec: 

This office represents Global Titanium, Inc. ("GTJ"), and this correspondence is in response to 
the Violation Notice dated September 20, 2016 submitted to GTl at 19300 Filer Avenue, Detroit, 
Michigan 48234. 

While it is possible that, from time to time, there could be burnt metal odors in connection with 
GTI's operations, its experience has been that any such odors do not occur on a regular or consistent 
basis. Any intermittent odors certainly do not reflect "an air contaminant in quantities that cause injurious 
effects to human health and property, or the unreasonable interference with the comfortable enjoyment of 
life and property." 

Despite the fact that any such odors would be intermittent and relatively minor, in the spirit of 
cooperation, GTI is investigating the potential source of any such odors, and the type of equipment that is 
available to eliminate or reduce any such odors. 

GTI proposes that it will send you a status report, in letter form, with in ninety days from the date 
of this correspondence, to advise you regarding the results of its investigation and any tentative selection 
of equipment to address the perception of such odors. Tn the interim, please feel free to call me for an 
update. We would also like to be able to call you during this research if questions arise as to the type of 
equipment that would be acceptable to your office. 

Please let me know if this approach is acceptable. Thank you for your cooperation. We look 
forward to your response. 

Very truly yours, 

FOSTER SWIFT COLLINS & SMITH PC 

Nancy L. Kahn 
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